
  

 

 

 
Save a tree, save paper, save money Sign up to receive your LUUF newsletter electronically 

Email Kim Everett at kimeverett60@gmail.com 

LUUF Chalice Google group subscription  
lakeshoreuuchalice@googlegroups.com   To unsubscribe LakeshoreUUChalice+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com   

 

Everyone has a chance to come up and 
pour their water into the communal bowl, 
while sharing the memory of where the 
water came from. If you didn't collect any 
water, that's OK. Bring a small bit of wa-
ter from home or else use the water we'll 
have available at LUUF. The water, after 
all, is a symbol; the memories and 
shared experiences are what weave us 
together into a fellowship family. See you 
then. 

Tony is a retired UU minister and a regu-
lar speaker for us. 

September 15 
NO, NO, I DONôT WANT TO GO! 

Carrie Arnold 

 How do we deal with the messy, incon-
venient, or truly awful invitations that life 
sends to us?  How do we keep hope or 
sanity or our own personal integrity alive 
when life is challenging?  How can we 
get ourselves to  whisper "yes" when we 
really are screaming "no!"  Come and 
share what's tried and true for you.   

Carrie is a former jail chaplain and the 
host of a house church. 

September 22 
ñInclusion to the next levelò 

Biff Hansen 

Living with an Intellectual Disability has 
improved over the years for many chil-
dren and adults.  We have improved the 
lives of children with the inclusion of Stu-
dents with Disabilities into the regular 
education classroom, but how can we 
take the social gains made for students 
and create that same environment as the 
children grow into adults.   After 38 years 
of working with Students, I am looking for 
ideas to make this community a truly in-
clusive environment as the students be-
come adults in our community.   

Biff is a retired educator, and a current 
school board member. 

 

 

  

 
 

 
September 1   

UU Values:  A Lens Through Which One 
Can Respond to the Collection at the 

Milwaukee Art Museum.   
Jim Neilson 

In advance of the Fellowship's upcoming 
visit to the MAM, Jim has prepared a 
presentation of artwork (from the galleries 
of the MAM) that affirm, celebrate and illus-
trate six treasured UU Values :  Interde-
pendence, Equity, Transformation, Plural-
ism, Generosity and Justice (all radiating 
from Love).   

Jim is an art professor at St. Norbert Col-
lege, and he is one of our regular speakers. 

September 8 
Water Ceremony 
Rev. Tony Larsen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for our annual Water Communion. 
Bring a small bottle or jar of water and a 
memorable moment to share. Come and 
swirl the waters of our lives together into a 
common bowl.  

In order to bring us all together again, and 
share the memories of summer with one 
another, we invite everyone to bring a small 
bit of water from a memorable place they 
have visited during the past year.  

 

SERVICES: SUNDAY 10:00 A.M  

6 2 0  P A R K  S T R E E T ,   

M A N I T O W O C ,  W I  5 4 2 2 0  
P H O N E :  ( 9 2 0 )  6 8 6- 0 6 4 3  

Email:         luuf.parkstreet@gmail.com  

Website :    www.lakeshoreuufellowship.org                    

Facebook :  Lakeshore Unitarian                

     Universalist Fellowship  
  

 

L U U F  L A Y  M I N I S T E R S  

Linda Hunter   

lhunter740@gmail.com  

Jim Hollahan 

jim.hollahan@gmail.com  

Ginny Finnel  

amanuensis_vlf@yahoo.com  

 

 

L U U F  B O A R D   

 President:           Sandy Bast 

 Co-President  Dick Urban  

 Treasurer:           Kathie Fishbeck  

 Secretary:           Melody Hanson 

 Members at Large:  

                Mary Dean  

  Sharon Tittle  

  Albert Sears  

  Linda Wenzel  

                                

A welcoming and accepting, diverse and inquiring spiritual fellowship 

 

mailto:lakeshoreuuchalice@googlegroups.com
mailto:LakeshoreUUChalice+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com
http://www.lakeshoreuufellowship.org/
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      September 29  
ñWater Is Lifeò 

Dona Severinsen 

Donna will discuss the four sacred medicines as well as their water ceremony. She will also sing some songs 
with her hand drum. 

She asks that everyone bring a copper cup if possible. Small or big.  Otherwise a dixie cup will be provided.  

Dona is connected to the Bad River Ojibwe and Oneida. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Fellowship is enriched with the wonderful contributions  

from our summer service presenters.   

A heart felt thank you to all who stepped forward, shared and cared.  

 

JuneðJohn Fease, Carrie Arnold, Albert Sears, Tony Larson, Suzanne Zipperer 
 
JulyðJim Dolan, Mary Ellen Beebe, Claran LaViolette, Jim Neilsen, 
 
August-Karon Sandberg, Steve Ryan, Ginny Finnel, John Fease, Sandy Bast,  
            Sharon Titel, Deb Andrews 

 

LAKESHORE UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST (LUUF) LAY MINISTRY 
Theologically, LUUF Lay Ministers are as diverse as Unitarian Universalist  
among our Lay Ministry you will find a variety of spiritual perspectives  

and beliefs about the sacred.  
LUUF Lay Minsters are committed to serving all Fellowship members and friends, with the utmost of 
compassion and discretion.  If youôre in need of a good listener, connection, support and/or re-

sources inside, or outside our Fellowship, in times of illness, or another of lifeôs challenges, or to of-
ficiate at dedications, weddings, or  

funerals, please donôt hesitate to contact any of the following LUUF Lay Ministers:     

Linda Hunter  lhunter740@gmail.com     Jim Hollahan  jim.hollahan@gmail.com  

Ginny Finnel   amanuensis_vlf@yahoo.com  



3 

 

 

 

 
 

Board Members: Sharon Titel, Sandy Bast, Melody Hanson, Kathie 

Fishbeck, Patty Marquardt, Albert Sears, Dick Urban, Linda Wenzel)  

Kathy Bernhart secured our very own AED Device through a grant/gift 

from Heart O Rama which is greatly appreciated.    

CPR/First Aid Course organized by Suzanne Zipperer will be completed 

by 10-12 LUUF members through the Two Rivers Fire Department by mid - 

September. A   big thank you to all those who are participating in this im-

portant training.  

A Safety/Security Measures Plan of action for our Fellowship is being de-

veloped.   Thank you Tom Clark for bringing this to our attention.   More in-

fo on this will be forth coming.  

The board is in process of reviewing and updating our Fellowship's Five 

Year Strategic Plan.  If you have suggestions for our future development, 

please speak to a board member.   

The Facilities Committee is seeking bids for small areas of the roof which 

are in need of repair.  

 The Members' and Friends' Photo Directory is nearing completion with 

distribution planned in late September.   

The Technology Committee will meet to discuss the future of zoom ser-

vices.  

 Our Committees' List  for the 24/25 fiscal year is posted in the second 

floor hallway.   Contact the committee chair to make any change in your 

participation.  

2024/25 is off to a great start!   The board thanks each of you for making 

our Fellowship a very good place to be!  

Sandy Bast, Co-President  
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Summer garden picnic ñ many thanks via Chalice!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you hard workers for the lovely lunch prepared and served by the Adult Activities Committee. 
What a great idea! The music by our favorite musicians added the frosting on the cake! 

The service presentation emphasizing HOPE  topped off the past week. Sunday at our LUUF left us 
filled up! 

Wonderful lunch, music, and visits.  U U s know how to do a party!!! 

Adult activities committee kept active over the summer.   Book chat and walks continue into 
Septðmore planned for October.  

The Walkers and the Book Chatters have continued meeting throughout the Summer, and both groups 
have covered a lot of ground!  The Walkers have explored the West Gardens, The Manitowoc Zoo, the 
Devils River Trail, and the VanDerBrohe Arboretumé.such a nice variety, and always an opportunity 
to learn something new about our community. Example:  Zoos are not my favorite thing, but I have now 
learned that our local Zoo houses and cares only for  animals who are no longer able to survive in their 
natural habitat. It is a beautifully-maintained park, and all the residents there seemed happy, healthy, 
and alert! And the Arboretum is a Must-Do for everyone!  
The Book Chatters have had several delightful gatherings, learning about so very many books, be-
cause each person has been reporting on his/her own self-chosen books, and what a wonderful varie-
ty!! Our conversations wander into various and sundry topics, and we have learned and laughed a lot! 
     We wrapped up our Summer Season with a Musical Picnic held in the UU Gardens - the sun shone 
brightly, the picnic fare was well received, and our Wonderful Musicians entertained us and led us in 
Singing Along - we are So Thankful for these generous folks who so willingly share their talents with 
us! 
éé.and, thus ends Summer, but plans are already percolating for Fall Events, so stay 
tunedé.and come join in at any time! 
 

LUUF Environment/Justice Team 
 
Members: Bev, Sandy, Kim, Melissa, Sharon, Linda K, Mike, Carol, Marion. 
 
For the next 2 months our group will focus on working with the ñUUtheVoteò campaign to help get out 
the vote & encourage people to vote for elected officials who support climate change actions. 
 
Members from our team will have a display table at the Manitowoc Farm Market on Sept. 7

th
 & Oct. 

12
th
. We will also have a table set up at the Kiel Farm Market on Wednesdays in Sept. & Oct.  

 
There will also be a petition from Wis. Conservation Voters for people to sign asking the state, local 
and federal elected officials and candidates to move our country closer to 100% clean energy by 2050. 
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LUUF going to Milwaukee Art Museum with Jim Neilsoné  

We are currently organizing a much anticipated trip to the 

Milwaukee Art Museum (MAM) on September 12th.  

 
Rgqrng"rncp"vq"cttkxg"cv"vjg"Oknycwmgg"Owugwo"qh"Ctv"cpf"oggv"kp"vjg"nqdd{"
*yjgtg"{qw"rc{"vjg"gpvtcpeg"hgg+"cv"32<52"co0"Rncp"{qwt"cttkxcn"uq"vjcv"{qw"
jcxg"vkog"hqt"rctmkpi."ycnmkpi"vq"vjg"Owugwo."rc{kpi"{qwt"gpvt{"hgg"cpf"dg/
kpi"tgcf{"vq"uvctv"vjg"icnngt{"vqwt"cv"32<52"co0"""Vjqug"ftkxkpi"ctg"rncppkpi"qp"
ngcxkpi"vjg"Hgnnqyujkr"cv":co0""VjgtgҲu"c"ukip"wr"ujggv"kp"vjg"hgnnqyujkr"cpf"
qpnkpg"cv<""jvvru<11fqeu0iqqing0eqo1urtgcfujggvu1f13yeSe9FkzRm\eQ-
J\D9Vyf;s7TZLr7RkQGdRL\YPhZ7S1gfkvAwur?ujctkpi 

 
"Rctmkpi<"Ecncvtcxc"wpfgtitqwpf"rctmkpi"ictcig"--"Vjg"ictcig"ku"nqecvgf"
uqwvj"qh"vjg"Owugwo"qp"P0"Ctv"Owugwo"Ftkxg."yjkej"ku"ceeguugf"htqo"Okej/
kicp"Uvtggv"qt"Nkpeqnp"Ogoqtkcn"Ftkxg0"Tcvg"-"&35"hqt"vjg"fc{"qt"Owugwo"Egp/
vgt"Rctm"ictcig"--"Vjg"ictcig"ku"nqecvgf"qp"Nkpeqnp"Ogoqtkcn"Ftkxg."fktgevn{"
yguv"qh"vjg"Owugwo0"Ycnm"cetquu"vjg"dtkfig"vq"vjg"Owugwo"Tcvg<"-"&34"hqt"
vjg"fc{0"Yg"yknn"rncp"vq"fq"vyq"icnngt{"vqwtu"fwtkpi"vjg"xkukv."htqo"32<52"vq"
Pqqp."dtgcm"hqt"nwpej"kp"vjg"Owuwgo"Echg"cpf"cp"chvgtpqqp"icnngt{"vqwt"htqo"
3<52"vq"5<22"ro0""" 
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We are called to put our UU values and faith into action to build a world that is 
peaceful, compassionate, just and sustainable.   
  
In the tradition of UU's, our Fellowship, it's members and friends live our UU princi-
pals by participating in many social and human concerns endeavors.  Social Action 
is the lifeblood of our Fellowship.  It nourishes us spiritually and enriches our com-
munity. 

  
LUUF's Social Justice committee sponsors many different ways to make a difference in the world 
through social justice and community outreach.  We work with partners in the community at various 
concerns throughout the community and are often well represented.  We have a strong commitment to 
social justice, supporting and encouraging our members and friends to be involved in some way with 
our social justice outreach activites. 
 
Our Fellowship offers members and friends many hands-on opportunities to create social justice  

  

Hope House of Manitowoc County 

Hope House, a program of Lakeshore Interfaith Hospitality Network and an affiliate of Family 
Promise, is a non-profit organization whose purpose is to provide immediate shelter and guid-
ance to homeless individuals and families.  Contact Kim Everett kimeverett60@gmail.com  if 
you are interested in volunteering. Information and training will be provided. 

   
InCourage - Domestic Violence Center    
 Provides shelter, crisis intervention and supportive services for survivors of domestic and sexu-
al abuse and their families, with a commitment to safety, respect and self-determination.  

 

Painting Pathways    

Painting Pathways Clubhouse empowers adults with diagnosed mental illness by building com-
munity, supporting recovery and changing lives. 
 
 

Two Rivers Ecumenical Pantry (TREP)   

Food assistance for those in need. Serving Two Rivers, Mishicot, and surrounding 
areas. 

The Haven of Manitowoc County 

The Haven of Manitowoc County provides shelter for homeless men for up to 90 days and of-
fers a program to help them regain their independence  
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Hope House LUUF Evening Host volunteer dates for 2024. 
Mark your calendars.  If anyone is interested in volunteering for Hope House, 
please contact our coordinator Nancy Slattery at: (920)412-4725  

May 19-25,  July 7-13,  August 25-31, Oct 13-19, Dec 1-7 
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Lakeshore UU members and friends 
will once again collect and donate non-
perishable foods to TREP (Two Rivers 
Economical pantry).  Canned, in a jar 
or boxed food (NO fresh food items) 
will be accepted.   Youôll find a box in 
the front entryway of the Fellowship  
beginning Oct. 1st . Please drop off any 
donations when you arrive for Sunday 
Services.   Melody Hanson has agreed 
to deliver the donations to 
TREP.    Thank you for your help.  

TREP Food Pantry 

Evening Hosting at Hope House (5-8 pm)  
Evening hosts socialize with guests, wel-
come newcomers, and assist parents with  
childrenôs needs. Evening hosts may con-
duct childrenôs activities, help with home-
work, or assist a guest with a particular 
need. 

Online training will discuss various topics such as: 
How our program works and why it is so effective. 
How you can volunteer and be a part of helping      
families become stabilized. 
Understanding your role as a volunteer. 
Sensitivity issues to be aware of when volunteering 

with our families. 

�/�u�u�����]���š�����t�]�•�Z���>�]�•�š���E�������•���/�v���o�µ�����W 
 

Kwik Trip gas cards - $10 or $20 increment 
Twin XL size bed sheets 

https://www.hopehousemc.org/needs-list 


